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We are pleased to announce that 2016 was a more productive year than 
2015, due firstly, to an improvement in the weather conditions than the prior 
year. Secondly, the school had been refurbished previously, allowing valuable 
time to be spent educating the children, which is our ultimate objective. 
 
Serpong 
 
In Serpong, we desperately need to build a Secondary School, close to the 
Primary School that we built previously. In order to achieve this we have been 
saving and raising more funds by the way of donations, in order to buy the 
land required where the school would be situated. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank each and every generous person who has contributed 
through a donation, which has allowed us to buy the land on which the 
Secondary School will be built. 
 

 
 

This is the land we bought to build the Secondary School 
 
Aceh 
 
In Aceh, we handed over the nursery school that we built specifically to 
educate the many children who were victims of the tsunami in 2005, to 
Hidayatullah (a recognized non-profit organization in Indonesia). We believe 
that the teachers at the school and the Hidayatullah are continuing to work 
hard together, to maintain the high standard achieved at the school. 
 
 
  



Bali 
 
In 2016, the government in Bali announced that anyone not possessing 
Balinese residency would no longer be allowed to remain in the island and 
would have to return to their original island, or incur a financial penalty. This 
had a major impact on our project to aid the street children we were helping, 
as obviously parents returned to their own island and took their children with 
them, reducing the number we were working with considerably. 
 
Padang 
 
We continue to do well in our earthquake victim project in Padang since 2010 
and are pleased to announce that we still have the capability to maintain the 
education for 70 children. Through our support, we ensure that the children 
are able to continue with their schooling in their early developmental years. If 
it was at all possible to increase this number, we would be delighted to do so, 
however, we are also fundraising for our 2nd project in Padang. 
 
Our second project, in collaboration with ‘Brilliant School’ has not progressed 
as much as we would have liked unfortunately, due to the lack of funds. It is 
our intention to continue the fundraising campaign in order to extend the 
school, our goal being that we can cater for more children. 
 
 
Gunung Kidul 
 
We currently fully support the education of 5 children at the Ansharullah 
Boarding School, however the school itself is very run-down and in need of 
urgent refurbishment, possibly even a rebuild. We are fully committed to this 
cause and are looking to address this situation in the coming year. 
 
 

 



 
Financial Summary Year ending 31st March 2016 

 
 

£ 
 

Income:  
Donations     28,069   
Gift Aid Refund             0   
Interest              0  
 
Total Income    28,069 
 
Expenses: 

     Donations to the ICA      20,000 
Account charge                   205 
Bank charge              0 
Web - Site costs             0 
 
Total Expenses     20,205 
 
Net Movement in Funds for the Year    7,864  
Total Funds Brought Forward   39,931 
Total Funds Carried forward  47,795 
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